Southeast Louisiana Flood Protection Authority – West (SLFPA-W)
Technical, Operations and Maintenance Committee Meeting
Monday, March 28, 2011
The Technical, Operations and Maintenance Committee of the Southeast Louisiana Flood Protection Authority – West (SLFPA-W) met on March 28, 2011 with Mr. Wilkinson, chairman, Mr. Morgan and Mr. Viera in attendance.  Mr. Miserendino, Mr. Spohrer, Ms. Grille, Mr. Caluda and Mr. Dauphin were also present. 
Mr. Wilkinson called the meeting to order in the Commissioner’s meeting room located at 7001 River Road, Marrero, Louisiana, at approximately 3:00 PM.
The Committee unanimously approved the agenda as amended.
There were no comments from the public.
The Committee reviewed and unanimously approved the minutes from the previous meeting, dated February 28, 2011.
Mr. Miserendino updated the committee on the Red Zone projects.  The gates on WBV 1, 2a & 2b remain an issue and are still being tested.  Testing has shown numerous problems and the Corps has switched to visual inspections of the gates. The Committee discussed consulting a paint and coatings expert to represent the Authority and the committee will submit names of potential candidates.
Also, the committee discussed the hinge problem with the gates on WBV 1, 2a and 2b.  The Corps agreed to repair the 2 hinges where problems were found, however, the Authority is requesting the Corps inspect all gate hinges and make the necessary repairs.
There was a brief discussion regarding the upcoming Coastal Restoration Symposium. The Committee agreed to recommend approval by the Board.
Mr. Spohrer presented to the Committee the information regarding resolutions to be presented to the Board on the co-located levee.  The resolution authorizing the Board President to sign a Right of Way Agreement with New Orleans & Gulf Coast Railway Company was discussed.  The resolutions for Appropriations for WBV/MRL 1.1, 3.1, 4.1 and WBV-9a were also discussed. The Committee agreed to recommend approval by the board of these resolutions. 
Mr. Caluda updated the Committee regarding WBV-90 and stated construction is going well and at this time the work is mostly electrical.  Mr. Caluda also informed the committee that Lyle Breaux has determined a modification to the contract will be done to address his requests, including adding a support to correct vibration in the Keel Cooler.  

The next Technical, Operations and Maintenance Committee meeting will be held at 7001 River Road, Marrero, Louisiana 70072 on Friday, April 29, 2011 at 3:00 PM.


There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at approximately 4:30 PM.
